
MISSOURI CHAPTER FIVE

MINUTES 

​​​October 1, 2020 MEETING

Meeting called to order by Director Daniel Levasseur at 1800 hours.  There were 35 Legion Riders present per the sign-in sheet at the front desk. 
Chaplain Charlie presented a prayer.

The Pledge of Allegiance and the Legion Riders Preamble were recited.

Roll Call of Officers:

Director Dan Levasseur - present
Assistant Gerald Turnage – present

Secretary Debbie Alderson – present

Treasurer Sherry Faughn – excused
Sgt-At-Arms Bill Plate – present

Chaplain Charlie Lindquist – present

Historian Barbara Turnage – present
Assistant Sgt-At-Arms – Cecil Goodin, Christine Goodin (Cecil present, Christine excused)
Judge Advocate Richard Derks – present
Webmaster - Nancy Bates - present
Safety Officer – Dave Neighbors - present
The Director introduced new members: None
Guests: None
October birthdays were recognized: Clint Embree, Cecil Goodin, Les Joyce, Dawn Neighbors, Dave Neighbors, Bill Plate
Secretary’s Report

Debbie Alderson, Secretary, reported the minutes for the 9/3/2020 meeting had been sent electronically to the members.  Corrections were sent by DeeDee Cryderman and Nancy Bates. 
MOTION:  Rick Derks moved the minutes be accepted as presented.  DeeDee Cryderman seconded the motion and a vote carried the motion with on nay.
Treasurer’s Report

In the absence of Treasurer Sherry Faughn, Director Dan reported the general fund was $3,000 plus and the Fallen Riders Scholarship Fund was $2,000 plus. Director Dan reported that the Iron Butt Ride will credit $50 to next year’s Legacy Ride.
Safety Officer Report
Safety Director Dave reminded us of the meaning of SEE:
Search for Obstacles

Evaluate upcoming situations

Execute the proper procedure
Extra things to consider this time of year includes tractors on the road and debris on the road.  There will be lots of deer on the road due to the farming pushing the deer out of their habitat.

SO Dave announced the following rides:
1) Oct. 3 – Iron Butt Ride

2) Midwest Infidels Poker Run – Ashland 

3) Ride for the Ribbon

4) Russellville Gold Star Memorial on Oct. 10

5) Oct. 17 – Catfish Ride

6) Oct. 24 – River Ride

Asst. Director’s  Report

Assistant Director Gerald Turnage reported the following totals:
	
	Hours
	Dollars
	Miles
	Bikes
	# People

	September
	873.5
	1,817
	27,294
	94
	129

	Year to date
	63,385
	4,085
	106,556
	371
	498


Judge Advocate Report

Judge Advocate Richard Derks reported he has received the State ALR changes to Bylaws concerning helmets.  It basically states the state law.
Sgt. at Arms Report
Sgt. at Arms Bill Plate had no report.
Historian Report

Historian Barbara Turnage had no report.
Chaplain Report

Chaplain Charlie Lindquist asked that we remember Donnie Faughn, Terri Greene and Mike Thompson.
Chaplain Charlies message:

BEWARE OF WOLVES

Well, it’s election time here in the US and although most voters already have a candidate in mind, how can someone really know a candidate and what they will do once in office?  And if you don’t know them very well, how can you know them at all?  There is a great lesson in the scripture about knowing who people are by their fruit. What exactly does it mean to know people by their fruit?

Consider fruit on a tree, that fruit takes time to develop and grow, and you can watch this happen.  So when scripture says you can know somebody by their fruit, it’s talking about knowing them by what they produce. We might better understand this in today’s jargon by the phrase, know them by their track record.
People can say a lot of wonderful things. People that run for office know what you want to hear. They know you want lower taxes and a better economy and other things. And we don’t have a way of judging the heart because we are not God (and that’s a GOOD thing!), so we can’t really tell if people are lying to us. But what we can do is look at people’s track records.

That takes some digging. But it is a matter of public record, so their track records are out there – but you will have to dig to find it.  If you move to a new area and need a mechanic or a hairdresser or a doctor – you want to know their track record. Evil people who have not produced good fruit in their lives do not really want people digging up their track records. The way Jesus Christ expressed this was to look at people’s fruit.

Matthew 7:15 – “Beware of false prophets, (teachers) who come to you dressed as a sheep (appearing gentle and innocent), but inwardly are ravenous wolves.”

The first thing Jesus tells us is to beware. It’s important for us to know that we have to beware of people who are liars, who love power, people that want to be in control and do not have your best interests at heart.  Do not be naïve. They pretend to be someone they are not. They look gentle and say the right things (Ba-a-a-a), they are devouring wolves (in sheepskin!)
Matthew 7:16-20 – “You will recognize them by their fruit (don’t listen to what they say, look at their fruit). Do people gather grapes from thorn bushes, or figs from thistles? In the same way, every good tree brings forth the good fruit, but the corrupt tree brings forth evil fruit. A good tree is not able to bring forth evil fruit; neither can a corrupt tree bring forth good fruit. Every tree that does not bring forth good fruit is cut down and thrown into the fire. So then, you will recognize them by their fruit (track record).”

We have to be really, really careful of the leaders we elect. If we elect evil leaders, we will suffer at their hands. Millions have suffered through the policies of evil leaders. They will tell you that they are going to lower taxes, they you can keep your weapons, that they won’t touch your land, or touch Social Security. But once they are in office, they do the opposite. They never intended to do what they said.

Jesus said BEWARE.  Look at their track record. How have they voted? What have they done? What laws have they put in place or been party to? – That’s the track record we must look at. Party affiliation cannot be the main priority. We are obligated to our posterity to do our due diligence to keep our Republic safe. Start digging – by their fruit you will know them.
Webmaster’s Report

Webmaster Nancy Bates reported she has no pictures for the installation. If you have some, please share.  Again, she encouraged us to use the website to report our hours, dollars, time, etc..
Committee Reports:

Fallen Riders Scholarship Fund – DeeDee Cryderman reported that $165 was collected for the fund during the Dick’s Dam Ride.
Old Business  

Director Dan asked that recipes for the Riders Cookbook be turned in as soon as possible.  Send them to Director Dan.
​New Business
Mark McCarter reported that the Kiwanis in Jefferson City is celebrating their 100th year of service to the Jefferson City area.  The group is hosting the 14th Annual Mayor Cup on October 19, Oak Hills, lunch at 11:00, shotgun start at 12:00.  All you can drink.  The Riders donated $50 to the event.  A hat was passed for additional donated funds.
It was announced that the new bar will open on Monday, October 05, 2020.  There will be a workday on Sunday, Oct. 4th to get everything in place, i.e. offices, store rooms, etc.. Volunteers are needed.

Jody Delgado sent word that she was very appreciative of the votes.

American Legion Ralph Boessen Golf Tournament is this Saturday, October 3. 

MOTION: Jim Rosenberg moved the Riders sponsor a hole at $100.  Bob Wendell seconded the motion.  Motion passed with one nay.
DeeDee Cryderman announced there will be no Baseball Banquet this year.  In place of the banquet the Post is having a Big 12 Gun Ruffle.  You have 12 chances to win 12 guns.  If you win your name goes back in the pot for the next drawing.  There will be a drawing each month.  There will be 1200 tickets sold and the drawings will begin after those tickets are sold. Cost is $30 each.  Each group will receive $2 for every ticket sold.  Riders have 100 tickets sell. Contact DeeDee or Director Dan for tickets.
Jim Rosenberg announced that at the Installation Banquet DeeDee Cryderman and Vince Rost were awarded Legionnaire of the Year awards. 

50/50 raffle

Sgt. at Arms Bill had Chaplain Charlie draw the 50/50 raffle ticket.  There was $67/$33 in the raffle and it was won by Rick Derks who donated it back to the Legacy Ride.
A closing prayer was presented by Chaplain Charlie and the meeting adjourned at 1845 hours.

Next meeting will be at Post 5 on Thursday, November 5 at 6:00 pm.
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